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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Change of use to new restaurant on ground floor and new retail unit at first floor level.  General refurbishment of existing building with new single storey extensions and structures to courtyard area and to rear elevation. New wall, gate and timber screens to front and side boundaries. Resubmission of application 3/2018/0530.

	AT:
	The Stables rear of King Street Whalley BB7 9SP

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal is harmful to the character and appearance of Whalley Conservation  Area and the setting of the Church of St Mary and All Saints and Whalley Abbey listed  buildings because of the incongruity and conspicuousness of proposed alterations and  additions to the courtyard boundary wall (design and materials), the incongruity,  conspicuousness and overtly domestic form of proposed fenestration and disruption to the  peaceful character of the area. This is contrary to Key Statement EN5 and Policies DME4 and  DMG1 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy.



	2
	The proposed development has an unacceptable impact upon highway safety because of  inadequate vehicle and pedestrian accessibility, parking provision within the site and street  lighting to the car parking area. This is contrary to Policy DMG1 of the Ribble Valley Core  Strategy.

P.T.O.

	3
	The application contains inadequate detail to ascertain the impact of development on  residential amenity. In the absence of this information the Council is unable to establish  whether the proposed development would comply with Policies DMG1 and DMG3 of the Core  Strategy having regard to likely noise and colour impact.



	Note(s)

	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.


	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	NICOLA HOPKINS

DIRECTOR OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING
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